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September 9, 2021
We will have our first marathon turn in day tomorrow.  Everyone that turns in a pledge will get a freezer pop and the drawing will be for a large box of candy.   The next turn in date will be Tuesday, September 14th.  Please sign and return the permission slip for your child to particiapate in the marathon.  
We will be participating in the Boxelder Bug Parade on Sunday, September 12th.   If you have not turned in your permission slips, please do so by tomorrow.
We will begin NWEA Testing on Monday, September 13th.  The schedule is available on the school calendar on our website.  Please make sure that your child has a good night sleep along with a healthy breakfast.  Understanding why we take these assessments is also important.  We try to explain to the children that this is one way that we use to measure what they know, so we know what to teach them next.
Our next school Mass is Wednesday, Sept. 15th  at 10:30am.   The 3rd and 4th  grade students will be leading us.  

The first practice of the St. Edward Youth Choir will be on Wednesday, Sept. 15th beginning at 5 pm.  4th and 5th grade students from the entire parish will practice from 5 – 5:30 pm; 6th -12th grade students will practice from 5:30 – 6:30 pm.  If you play an instrument, please bring it - we will try to use them.  Guitarists and pianists are especially needed.  
The Youth Choir will plan to sing at the 8:30 Mass at St. Edward Church on the 1st Sunday of each month starting on Oct. 3rd.  We will practice after Mass on that Sunday each month.  We will also have practice on the 3rd Wednesday of each month beginning at 5 pm.  Students will not be required to attend both practices to sing in the choir.     Parents are welcome to attend an informational session on Sept. 15th at 5 pm.  Contact Katherine Rybinski at 507-275-3434 for more information.
Photoworks will be here to take school photos next Thursday, September 16th.  Photo packets will be sent home in the this week’s family folders.

There will be a VIRTUS Training Session on Thursday, September 23, 2021, from 6:00–9:00 p.m. at the SMSU Campus Religious Center in Marshall. Register online through the diocesan website at https://www.dnu.org/safeenvironment/.   All church and school employees and volunteers are required to be Virtus trained.  If you need assistance registering, please contact Caren at 872-6346.  
Did you know that September is library card sign-up month?  Please consider getting your child(ren)/family a library card.  The public library here in Minneota has access to a tremendous number of resources both in printed form and digitally.  In this week’s parent folder there is a two sided sheet explaining various digital resources available.  My favorite is of these is “Libby”.   
You may have heard that the Minneota Public School has amended their COVID policy to require family members to quarantine if a student within the family has tested positive.  Our policy remains the unamended, however we are encouraging family members to quarantine when there is a positive test within the household.  Moreover, please continue to be vigilant regarding monitoring of symptoms within your family. 
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